Press-Release
Regional Meeting on Seals Special Protected Areas 

The Regional Meeting on Seals Special Protected Areas will be held on March 15-16, 2010 in Astana. This event is organized by the CASPECO Project which is a regional environmental cooperation by five Caspian littoral states (Republic of Azerbaijan, Islamic Republic of Iran, Republic of Kazakhstan, Russian Federation and Turkmenistan). The CASPECO Project is funded by the Global Environment Facility (GEF) and implemented by the United Nations Development Programme (UNDP). The Project aims at strengthening the regional environmental governance through support to the Tehran Convention process and arresting the declining trend of bioresources through applying new thinking to the sustainable management and conservation of the Caspian bioresources. The project will provide technical support to the Caspian countries in establishment of a network of Special Protected Areas for the Caspian Seal. 

The purpose of the Meeting is to discuss establishment of a network of Special Protected Areas for the Caspian Seal. In particular, the meeting participants will discuss issues of conservation and restoration of endangered Caspian Seals’ population, as well as joint efforts of the Caspian littoral countries on protection of key habitats of the Caspian Seals. 

The representatives of environmental ministries and experts from the fishery industry of the five Caspian countries as well as representatives of the international organizations, including a group of international experts on seals from the Leeds University of UK will participate at this meeting. This meeting will also be attended by representatives from oil industry like Agip kco. 
The meeting will be held at a new building of the Republican Enterprise “Kazhydromet”, Left Bank, Orynbor str.11/1. The meeting will start on 15th of March at 10.00 a.m.

Reference: The Caspian seal, Phoca caspica is the only marine mammal in the Caspian and is an endemic species. The population has declined by more than 90% over the past century. In October 2008, the IUCN status of the Caspian seal was changed from ‘vulnerable’ to ‘endangered’.

The Caspian seal species consists of a single transboundary population, migrating freely throughout the Caspian. Conservation of this species is therefore the joint responsibility of a five Caspian littoral States.  
Note:  For more information please contact:
CaspEco project – Ms. Zhanar Mautanova, 
Tel. 7172 798318, 798319 (ext. 108), 
e-mail: zhanar_mautanova@caspeco.org
Ministry of Environmental Protection of the Republic of Kazakhstan – 
Mr. Serik Akhmetov, Tel.  7172 740892, e-mail: serik.akhmetov@mail.ru.
website:www.caspianenvironment.org
